
Annual Report Summary: Southeast Region (GA, SC, FL) 
 
Professional associations:  GA’s is fairly active (the GCA met twice); SC has no unifying 
classical association, and the State’s number of CAMWS members if fairly low; the 
Classical Association of Florida (CAF), consisting primarily of K-12 teachers, met twice.  
 
Promotional activities:  All three states’ promotional activities were largely those linked 
with each state’s JCL chapter: numbers at the Fall Forum and Spring Convention for GA 
were excellent, and respectable for SC.  FL had around 1000 students attend its Spring 
Convention and has added a Fall Forum to the calendar.  GJCL’s praetorian program, 
focused on leadership, is an innovative way to involve students whose interests lie 
outside the traditional Classics curriculum.  (I look forward to discussing this further with 
Amy Leonard at CAMWS 2018.) The College of Charleston hosted the SCJCL Fall 
Forum, bringing together high school and university faculty and also involving faculty 
from USC.  The effort is part of an initiative to have the state’s three university classics 
programs host the Fall Forum on a rotating basis.  FSU’s undergraduates hosted a 
certamen style event that brought together university and college students from 
neighboring schools. 
 
Grant proposals:  both SC and GA had successful CPL grant proposals.  There was one 
unsuccessful applicant from SC for the Bernario award. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Hunter H. Gardner 


